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The bill you have sent to me is in direct conflict with federal law. If enacted, the
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency (MPCA) would have to submit scientific evidence
to the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) that demonstrates how the state can
repeal its current 10 mg/L sulfate standard and still protect wild rice. This puts the
Agency in an impossible bind, as the research it conducted — at the direction of the
Legislature — demonstrated the need for a sulfate standard to protect the growth of wild
rice. Furthermore, if the Agency tried to issue any permits after the Legislature repealed
the 10 mg/L standard without EPA approval of that repeal, municipalities and businesses
seeking new permits could not expand or modify their discharges, creating additional
regulatory limbo and litigation. Without a scientifically defensible basis for the repeal of
the existing standard, the EPA should have to rule that it violates the Clean Water Act.

In 2011, the Legislature directed the MPCA to develop a new wild rice standard.
Now, however, some Legislators have decided — based upon their own subjective
analyses — that they do not like the science. In response, they have attempted to abolish
the standard and pretend that it solves the problem.

This Legislature can do better. Minnesotans — including those whose cultural,
environmental, and economic interests are invested in this complex issue — deserve much
better. I, for one, believe strongly that working together, we can achieve a more ideal,
workable, and sustainable solution for all the people of Minnesota.

For these reasons, today I am vetoing HF 3280 immediately to provide adequate
time to resolve this issue during the remainder of this Legislative Session.

SinfeYelty,

Mark Dayton
Governor

cc: Senator Paul E. Gazelka, Senate Majority Leader
Senator Thomas M. Bakk, Senate Minority Leader
Senator Justin D. Eichorn, Chief Senate Author
Representative Melissa Hortman, House Minority Leader
Representative Dave Lueck, Chief House Author
The Honorable Steve Simon, Secretary of State
Mr. Cal Ludeman, Secretary of the Senate
Mr. Patrick Murphy, Chief Clerk of the House of Representatives
Mzr. Paul Marinac, Revisor of Statutes
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